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Secretary Gray Issues Statement on Lawsuit Seeking to Remove 
him from Office under Fourteenth Amendment 

 

CHEYENNE, WY – In response to a 2025 filing in Wyoming District Court seeking to remove 
Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray from office under the Fourteenth Amendment, Wyoming 
Secretary of State Chuck Gray announced his plans to vigorously defend against the filing (Tim Newcomb 
v. Chuck Gray).  

In a statement, Secretary Gray said, “Newcomb has a track record of this outrageously wrong 
behavior when he filed a lawsuit to seek to remove President Trump from the ballot in 2024.  Tim 
Newcomb and the radical Left’s attempts to weaponize the judicial process by trying to remove 
conservatives from office is repugnant to the Republic.”  

“In the coming days, I will be filing a motion to dismiss this Leftist attempt to interfere with our 
Republic. The weaponization of the Fourteenth Amendment by the radical Left to try and remove political 
opponents from office undermines the sanctity of the Constitution. We are preparing to file a motion to 
dismiss to stop this outrageously wrong lawsuit.” 
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